
 

 
 

THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF FISHER 

Minutes of the Emergency meeting COVID-19 of The Council of the Rural Municipality of 

Fisher held on March 17, 2020 in Fisher Branch, Manitoba via teleconference  

 

Present:   Reeve Pyziak, Deputy Reeve Abas, Councillors Gagaluk, Lindal, 

Nevakshonoff and Chief Administrative Officer Marykuca  

 

Regrets:  Councillor Webb  

 

Also, Present: LUD Chairman Dave Plett, Member Jessie Plett, Fire Chief Patrick Davey and 

EMC Warren Toderan  

 

A Special Emergency meeting was called via teleconference in light of the new COVID-19 virus 

that has escalated in Manitoba. 

 

Reeve Pyziak has been in contact with the Interlake Eastern Regional Health Authority and 

provided updates to Council, LUD, Fire Chief and EMC 

CO-OP will be discussing possible delivery of groceries or curbside pickup. Possibly needing the 

assistance of RM Public works.  

 

Administration has reported that Public Works has been instructed to fill up all machinery, and 

went over emergency backup plan. Utility Operators have been given masks and gloves and went 

over emergency backup plan. Office will be closing its doors to the public and if need be taking 

shift so only one will be working in the office at a time. All employees are to stay home if sick.  

Backups for administration are in place.  Disposal sites are on stand by for closure. Councillors 

have been forwarded emergency snow plow medical lists and office staff will be contacting 

individuals to do a welfare check. Website will be updated regularly to provide as much up to 

date factual information as possible.   

   

 

 

Moved by Deputy Reeve Abas and seconded by Councillor Gagaluk  

68/20 WHEREAS a recent outbreak of the Corona Virus (COVID-19) has infected residents of  

          Manitoba;  

          AND WHEREAS the Council of the Rural Municipality of Fisher has to take action to  

          prevent the spread of COVID-19   

          NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the office of the Rural Municipality of   

          Fisher will be closed to the general public until further notice; 

          AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the office staff will be able to work from  

         home if the need arises.  

 

      CARRIED 

 

 

 

 

Moved by Councillor Gagaluk and seconded by Councillor Lindal 

69/20   WHEREAS recommendations have been made from the Province of Manitoba to 

            implement social distancing due to the recent outbreak of the Corona Virus (COVID-19)  

            NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Quarterly Meeting of Council be  

            canceled  

          CARRIED 

 

 

Next meeting March 23, 2020 at 9:30 via teleconference.  
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       ___________________________ 

                                                                                            Reeve 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                            

       _____________________________ 

                                                                                            Chief Administrative Officer 

                                                                                             (subject to errors and/or omissions) 

 

 

 

 

   

 


